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      DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

            + + + + +

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD

            + + + + +

        ROLL CALL HEARING

            + + + + +

    IN THE MATTER OF:         

    Stephen Davis             
    t/a Saloon 45             
    1821 18th Street NW       
    License #ABRA-94842       
    Retailer CT               
    New Application            
    Case #14-PRO-00040         

                  Monday, June 23, 2014

                        + + + + +

                The Alcoholic Beverage Control
    Board met in Alcoholic Beverage Control
    Hearing Room, Reeves Building, 2000 14th
    Street N.W., Washington, D.C., Ms. La Verne
    Fletcher, Agent, presiding.
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1               P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2                                       10:02 a.m.

3             AGENT FLETCHER:  Would the parties

4 in the matter of Saloon 45 please come

5 forward, the parties in the matter of Saloon

6 45?

7             The protestants can come forward

8 and sit on this side of the table.  The

9 designated representatives for the groups can

10 have a chair at the table, and everyone else

11 can line up behind the table to state your

12 name for the record.

13             MR. PASCAL:  Should we bring some

14 more chairs up?

15             AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes, if you

16 would.

17             MR. PASCAL:  Thank you.  How are

18 you this morning?

19             AGENT FLETCHER:  I'm fine.  You

20 can spread them all around, however you

21 prefer.

22             This is Case No. 14-PRO-00040,
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1 Stephen Davis trading as Saloon 45.

2             May I say something?  Excuse me,

3 excuse me.  While I'm reading the case, if you

4 would just let me talk so the court reporter

5 won't pick up all the voices.

6             This is case No. 14-PRO-00040,

7 Stephen Davis trading as Saloon 45, 1821 18th

8 Street NW.  This is License No. ABRA-04842. 

9 This is a Retailer CT new application.

10             The protest issues are adverse

11 impact on peace, order, and quiet, residential

12 parking, and vehicular and pedestrian safety,

13 property values.

14             My name is La Verne Fletcher and

15 I'm conducting the roll call hearing as the

16 Board's agent pursuant to D.C. Official Code

17 1601.2.           

18             Introductions beginning with the

19 Applicant, please.

20             MR. PASCAL:  Paul Pascal.

21             COURT REPORTER:  Please turn your

22 microphone on.
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1             AGENT FLETCHER:  Is your

2 microphone on?  There's a little button on the

3 front to press.

4             MR. PASCAL:  Paul Pascal of Pascal

5 and Weiss for the Applicant.

6             MR. STEPHENS:  David Stephens,

7 sole proprietor of Saloon 45.

8             AGENT FLETCHER:  And present on

9 behalf of ANC-2B?

10             MR. FELDSTEIN:  From ANC-2B, Mike

11 Feldstein.

12             AGENT FLETCHER:  Don't pick it up. 

13 I'm sorry.

14             MR. FELDSTEIN:  Mike Feldstein.

15             AGENT FLETCHER:  If you would

16 spell that, Mr. Feldstein, for the record?

17             MR. FELDSTEIN:  F like in Frank,

18 L-D-S-T-E-I-N.

19             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you very

20 much.

21             MR. FELDSTEIN:  You're welcome.

22             AGENT FLETCHER:  We have several
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1 groups of individuals.  The group that lives

2 at Dupont Circle Village, I'm going to call

3 that group first.

4             Who is present from the Village?

5             MS. SIMPSON:  Peggy Simpson at

6 1719 Swann Street NW.

7             AGENT FLETCHER:  Ms. Simpson, are

8 you a protestant as well?

9             MS. SIMPSON:  Yes.

10             MR. PASCAL:  Madam, Ms. Fletcher?

11             AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes.

12             MR. PASCAL:  I want to preserve my

13 right to object to the seating of the Dupont

14 Circle Village.

15             AGENT FLETCHER:  The Village will

16 not be seated.  Thank you, Mr. Pascal.  The

17 Village itself won't be seated because you're

18 a non-profit organization.  I'll be seating

19 the group of five that signed the protest

20 letter.

21             MR. PASCAL:  Thank you.

22             MS. SIMPSON:  I'm part of the
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1 group of five.

2             AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes.

3             Thank you, Mr. Pascal.

4             MR. PASCAL:  Thank you.

5             AGENT FLETCHER:  Ms. Simpson,

6 you're the designated representative for the

7 group?

8             MS. SIMPSON:  Yes.

9             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you.  Are

10 any other members from your group present

11 today?

12             MS. SIMPSON:  Pete Klempay is

13 here.

14             AGENT FLETCHER:  Mr. Klempay,

15 would you state your name?  If you could just

16 slide the microphone to the middle, just one

17 more time slide the microphone over.

18             MR. KLEMPAY:  Peter Klempay, 1767

19 T Street NW.

20             AGENT FLETCHER:  Mr. Klempay,

21 would you spell your name for the record

22 please?



Page 7

202-234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

1             MR. KLEMPAY:  K-L-E-M-P-A-Y.

2             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you. 

3 Anyone else from the Dupont Circle Village

4 group?

5             MS. SIMPSON:  No.

6             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  Thank you. 

7 So there are a group of five individuals in

8 your group.  There are two of you present

9 today which means that three more, the other

10 three from the group, must appear at the

11 upcoming status hearing.

12             Conditional standing is being

13 granted to the group of five.  In order to

14 maintain standing the other three, the

15 additional three need to appear for the

16 upcoming status hearing.

17             And then there is a group of

18 seven.  Caroline Mindel is the designated

19 representative.

20             MS. MINDEL:  Yes.

21             AGENT FLETCHER:  You, Ms. Mindel?

22             MS. MINDEL:  Caroline Mindel, M-I-
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1 N-D-E-L, 1760 Swann Street NW.

2             AGENT FLETCHER:  Ms. Mindel, are

3 there any other individuals from your group

4 present today?

5             MS. MINDEL:  Yes, there are.  Do

6 you want me to introduce them?

7             AGENT FLETCHER:  They just need to

8 line up right behind you, state their name,

9 and spell it for the court reporter.

10             MR. TURNER:  What the hell is the

11 noise about?

12             MS. MINDEL:  Just say Larry

13 Turner.

14             MR. TURNER:  She wants the name?

15             The address -- Larry Turner.  The

16 address is 1773 Swann Street, right next door.

17             AGENT FLETCHER:  What's the

18 address again, Mr. Turner?

19             MS. MINDEL:  1773 Swann Street.

20             AGENT FLETCHER:  I'm sorry, what

21 was that?

22             MS. MINDEL:  1773.
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1             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  I'm asking

2 because there are some names on your list that

3 are not legible.  I'm just going to confirm

4 them with the addresses.

5             MS. HALLORAN:  Liz Halloran, H-A-

6 L-L-O-R-A-N, 1718 Swann Street.

7             AGENT FLETCHER:  Can you -- okay. 

8 What's the last name again, please?

9             MS. HALLORAN:  Halloran, H-A-L-L-

10 O-R-A-N.

11             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  Thank you.

12             MS. MANNING:  Norah Manning, 1756

13 Swann Street NW.

14             MR. PASCAL:  How do you spell your

15 last name, please?

16             MS. MANNING:  M-A-N-N-I-N-G.

17             MR. CANNON:  James Cannon, C-A-N-

18 N-O-N.

19             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you, Mr.

20 Cannon.

21             Okay.  So Ms. Mindel, for your

22 group today, that's it?
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1             MS. MINDEL:  (No audible

2 response).

3             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.

4             MR. PASCAL:  Would you indulge me

5 for a moment, Ms. Fletcher?  I'm trying to

6 identify the protest.  I was given a protest

7 by Ms. Mindel and I was given a protest by a

8 letter from Frederick and Joele Michaud.  But

9 I don't see another protest, unless I'm

10 missing it or I didn't get a copy from ABRA.

11             AGENT FLETCHER:  You know what,

12 Mr. Pascal, it sounds like you're missing the

13 letter where there was a group of 11.  Because

14 the Michauds are another protest group.

15             MS. SIMPSON:  Michaud.

16             AGENT FLETCHER:  The Michauds.  I

17 will get that to you.  There's one letter you

18 didn't receive then.

19             MR. PASCAL:  Okay.  Yes.  I don't

20 know whether I ever got the copy of -- I've

21 got the ANC copy.  So I'm guessing I'm missing

22 another group then.



Page 11

202-234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

1             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  I'll make

2 sure you get that.

3             MR. PASCAL:  That's a group of --

4             AGENT FLETCHER:  Eleven.

5             MR. PASCAL:  Eleven?

6             AGENT FLETCHER:  Uh-huh.

7             MR. PASCAL:  Okay.

8             AGENT FLETCHER:  I need to -- Mr.

9 Turner, I think your name may be one of those

10 that are not legible on my list.  Let me just

11 see if that's you.  You're 1773?

12             MS. MINDEL:  Yes.

13             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  So that's

14 Mr. Turner.

15             MS. MINDEL:  She just wanted to

16 confirm your address.

17             AGENT FLETCHER:  I just wanted to

18 confirm --

19             MR. TURNER:  1773 Swann.

20             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you.

21             There are five of you present from

22 your group, so standing is granted to your
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1 group of seven because the entire group

2 designated Caroline Mindel as its

3 representative.

4             Ms. Mindel, let me ask you

5 something.  There are two people that are not

6 here whose names I can't read.  I just want to

7 get them on the record.

8             Their addresses are -- actually,

9 Mr. Turner, it looks like there is someone

10 else at your address that also filed a

11 complaint.  It looks like the last name is

12 also Turner.

13             MS. MINDEL:  No.  There's Jillian

14 Lindt, L-I-N-D-T.

15             AGENT FLETCHER:  I actually don't

16 know what this is.

17             MS. MINDEL:  She's blind so it's

18 very hard for her to sign it.

19             AGENT FLETCHER:  That's okay.  We

20 just need to know who the individuals are.

21             MS. MINDEL:  Jillian Lindt, L-I-N-

22 D-T.
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1             AGENT FLETCHER:  This doesn't look

2 like it.

3             MS. MINDEL:  Can we have a look at

4 the name?

5             AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes, please. 

6 Anybody can come take a look.  That would be

7 fine.  She'll be represented because you're

8 designated, but just so that we know who it

9 is.  This name, the last name on that list,

10 the one underneath Larry Turner, that one.

11             MS. HALLORAN:  That's just his

12 name printed.

13             AGENT FLETCHER:  Oh, that is Mr.

14 Turner?

15             MS. HALLORAN:  Yes.  That's just

16 his name printed.

17             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  Thank you. 

18 Can you help me with one more then while

19 you're here?  Let's see here.  Okay.  That's

20 just somebody else printing their name.  Thank

21 you.

22             MS. HALLORAN:  Okay.
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1             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you.

2             MS. MINDEL:  Thanks, Liz.

3             MR. PASCAL:  Ms. Fletcher?

4             AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes.

5             MR. PASCAL:  Perhaps I need all

6 the protests because all I seem to have

7 received is the letters from ABRA to the

8 different people.  So when you send them, if

9 you send the actual protest --

10             AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes.

11             MR. PASCAL:  -- for every one of

12 them, I would appreciate that.

13             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  So the

14 group of seven represented by Caroline Mindel

15 has standing.

16             MR. PASCAL:  Is Peggy Simpson

17 representing the group of five?

18             AGENT FLETCHER:  Peggy Simpson is

19 representing the group of five from the Dupont

20 Circle Village.

21             MS. SIMPSON:  We're villagers,

22 yes.
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1             AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes.  I'm just

2 clarifying for Mr. Pascal which group it is,

3 the Dupont Circle Village residents.

4             Although Dupont Circle Village is

5 not a protestant, the five individuals are

6 from that.

7             MR. PASCAL:  I guess when I see

8 the protest --

9             AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes, exactly. 

10 When you see the protest letter it's going to

11 say, the first line is going to identify

12 Dupont Circle Village as a nonprofit

13 organization.  But attached to that are the

14 signatures of five people.

15             MS. SIMPSON:  Seven.

16             AGENT FLETCHER:  Well, it's

17 actually five.

18             So it starts out identifying the

19 protestant as Dupont Circle Village.  But then

20 it goes on to talk about the protest and then

21 to state the names of the five protestants.

22             Ms. Simpson, let me clarify that I
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1 have a group of five.  Because you said seven,

2 right?   

3             MS. SIMPSON:  On the letter that I

4 have there's seven people who signed it.

5             AGENT FLETCHER:  Oh, I see.  On

6 the front there's another person, Haybur?

7             MS. SIMPSON:  Yes.

8             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  And you're

9 on the front.

10             MS. SIMPSON:  Yes.

11             AGENT FLETCHER:  That's correct.

12             MS. SIMPSON:  And then you have --

13             AGENT FLETCHER:  The other five on

14 the second page.  Yes.  So it's actually a

15 group of seven.  Ms. Simpson is representing

16 a group of seven.

17             I'll send you that protest letter

18 also, Mr. Pascal.

19             MR. PASCAL:  Okay.

20             AGENT FLETCHER:  There is an

21 attachment that has five signatures but on the

22 letter itself there are two additional
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1 signatures.

2             MS. SIMPSON:  Could I say also

3 that this does represent the position of the

4 Dupont Circle Village itself, which has 155

5 members.  I'm the former president.  Iris

6 Molotsky, who signed the letter, is the

7 current president.

8             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.

9             MS. SIMPSON:  We've signed it with

10 the seven people who are on Swann Street or T

11 Street.

12             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you very

13 much.  It's clear from the letter too that the

14 Village is concerned about the --

15             MS. SIMPSON:  Overall.

16             AGENT FLETCHER:  -- overall.  And

17 I'm glad that you had the seven signatures

18 because that way standing could be granted for

19 the seven --

20             MS. SIMPSON:  Right.

21             AGENT FLETCHER:  -- individuals,

22 although not to the Village.
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1             MS. SIMPSON:  Right.

2             AGENT FLETCHER:  But it's clear

3 that the Village and its 155 members are

4 concerned.

5             MS. SIMPSON:  Right.

6             AGENT FLETCHER:  So we have a

7 group of 11 represented by Frederick -- how do

8 you pronounce that last name?

9             MS. MINDEL:  Michaud.

10             AGENT FLETCHER:  Is Mr. Michaud

11 present?

12             MS. MINDEL:  Ms. Michaud.

13             MS. MICHAUD:  I'm Joele Michaud,

14 J-O-E-L-E M-I-C-H-A-U-D.

15             AGENT FLETCHER:  How do you spell

16 the first name again?

17             MS. MICHAUD:  J-O-E-L-E.

18             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.

19             MS. MICHAUD:  1710 Swann NW.

20             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you.

21             Anyone else?

22             MR. PASCAL:  Do they need to fill
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1 out the form?  There's no more room.

2             AGENT FLETCHER:  Only the

3 designated representatives need to fill out

4 the form.

5             So Ms. Simpson, if you put your

6 name on there. 

7             MR. PASCAL:  Okay.

8             AGENT FLETCHER:  Just the

9 designated representatives.

10             Ms. Michaud, Frederick Michaud is

11 the designated representative.

12             MS. MICHAUD:  Yes.

13             AGENT FLETCHER:  Are you going to

14 be the designated representative today?

15             MS. MICHAUD:  Today I am.

16             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.

17             MS. MICHAUD:  Okay?

18             AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes.

19             Okay.  Your name?

20             MR. STRINGOS:  John Stringos, S-T-

21 R-I-N-G-O-S, 1709 S Street NW.

22             AGENT FLETCHER:  And the first
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1 name is John?

2             MR. STRINGOS:  John, J-O-H-N.

3             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  Mr.

4 Stringos, is there an S on the end?

5             MR. STRINGOS:  Yes, Stringos.

6             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  So I did

7 spell that correctly.  Thank you.

8             MS. BETTINGER:  Lori Bettinger, L-

9 O-R-I B-E-T-T-I-N-G-E-R, 1725 Swann Street. 

10 I also have a letter from my husband, Jeff

11 Francer, designating me to appear at the

12 hearing on his behalf per the letter on June

13 5 which said that he could provide a written

14 statement designating a representative.

15             AGENT FLETCHER:  I'll take that.

16             MS. BETTINGER:  Okay.  Great.

17             AGENT FLETCHER:  And what's his

18 name?

19             MS. BETTINGER:  Jeffrey, J-E-F-F-

20 R-E-Y, Francer, F-R-A-N-C-E-R.

21             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  That was

22 one of the names.  Can you spell his last name



Page 21

202-234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

1 one more time?

2             MS. BETTINGER:  Sure.  F-R-A-N-C-

3 E-R. 

4             MS. MICHAUD:  Lauren Michaud.  I'm

5 from 1710 Swann Street.

6             AGENT FLETCHER:  What's the name

7 again, Lauren?

8             MS. MICHAUD:  Lauren, L-A-U-R-E-N,

9 Michaud at 1710 Swann Street.

10             MR. PASCAL:  How do you spell your

11 last name?

12             MS. MICHAUD:  M-I-C-H-A-U-D.

13             AGENT FLETCHER:  M-I-C-H-A-U-D? 

14 Okay.

15             Anyone else?

16             So there are five members from the

17 group present today, which means that full

18 standing is granted to the group of 11 today.

19             Frederick Michaud was the

20 designated representative.

21             Does everyone here from the group

22 of 11 agree to designate Joele Michaud in
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1 place of Frederick Michaud today?

2             MS. MICHAUD:  Yes.

3             AGENT FLETCHER:  Ms. Michaud,

4 Frederick Michaud would be the designated

5 representative beyond today?

6             MS. MICHAUD:  Yes.

7             AGENT FLETCHER:  Did you put his

8 email address on the document as well?

9             MS. MICHAUD:  I did not but I can.

10             AGENT FLETCHER:  But we can

11 contact him through you?

12             MS. MICHAUD:  Yes.

13             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  That's

14 fine.  Thank you.

15             So we have the group of seven with

16 conditional standing where three more must

17 appear at the status hearing.

18             ANC-2B has standing.

19             The group of seven is designated

20 by exemption and then there's ANC-2B.

21             There is a group of seven

22 represented by Caroline Mindel.
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1             MS. MINDEL:  Excuse me.  We didn't

2 get to the Dupont Circle Citizens Association.

3             AGENT FLETCHER:  Hmm?

4             MS. MINDEL:  The Dupont Circle

5 Citizens Association.

6             MS. LOGAN:  DCCA is represented.

7             AGENT FLETCHER:  ANC-2B?

8             MR. PASCAL:  Dupont Circle

9 Citizens Association.

10             MS. MINDEL:  It's a different

11 organization.

12             MR. PASCAL:  I'm sorry but we'll

13 object to their standing because their protest

14 was filed too late.

15             AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes.  They were

16 dismissed.  Their protest was filed untimely

17 so their protest was not accepted.  The Board

18 did not accept their protest.  So the DCCA,

19 the Dupont Circle Citizens Association, is not

20 a protestant in this matter.

21             Is there someone here present from

22 the Dupont Citizens Association?
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1             MS. LOGAN:  What is the question?

2             AGENT FLETCHER:  Is there someone

3 here present from --

4             MS. LOGAN:  Yes, me.  I'm

5 representing DCCA.  But since we're not --

6 since we filed late, we're not --

7             AGENT FLETCHER:  Can I get your

8 name for the record again?

9             MS. LOGAN:  Martha Logan.

10             AGENT FLETCHER:  Martha Logan?

11             MS. LOGAN:  1767 Swann Street.

12             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you, Ms.

13 Logan.  Yes.  The Dupont Circle Citizens

14 Association filed an untimely protest and so

15 they're not recognized as protestants.

16             MS. LOGAN:  Okay.  Gotcha.

17             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you.  I

18 didn't realize anyone was here from DCCA.

19             And we had the group of 11

20 represented by Frederick Michaud.

21             Before I set dates for upcoming

22 proceedings, I'd like to clarify some
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1 spelling.

2             Ms. Mindel?

3             MS. MINDEL:  Yes.

4             AGENT FLETCHER:  I'm just looking

5 for something here.  For your group do you

6 have an Alan Levin?

7             MS. MINDEL:  Alan Levin.

8             AGENT FLETCHER:  Levin, L-E-V-I-N,

9 that's the correct spelling?

10             MS. MINDEL:  (No audible

11 response).

12             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  We've

13 clarified Larry Turner from the group of

14 seven.

15             Ms. Michaud?

16             MS. MICHAUD:  Yes.

17             AGENT FLETCHER:  Can you come up

18 for a second please so you can speak into the

19 microphone?

20             From your list, I don't know if

21 you can help with this, there are some names

22 that I can't read.
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1             MS. MICHAUD:  Can I step up?

2             AGENT FLETCHER:  You can do that. 

3 Let's see here.  There's a Norman.  Does that

4 name sound familiar?  I didn't know if you

5 knew them.  Norman, do you know what that is?

6             MS. MICHAUD:  Nathan.

7             AGENT FLETCHER:  It begins with an

8 S.

9             MS. MICHAUD:  Stolzfus, S-T-O-L-Z-

10 F-U-S I think.

11             AGENT FLETCHER:  I'll spell that

12 again for the record.

13             MS. MICHAUD:  Nathan.

14             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  Just one

15 second.  I'll spell this for the record in a

16 minute.  So what is it?

17             MS. MICHAUD:  Nathan Stolzfus, S-

18 T-O-L-Z-F-U-S.  I can see why you couldn't

19 read it.

20             AGENT FLETCHER:  Do you know what

21 this is?  That looks like M.H.  Do you know

22 what that means?
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1             If not we'll just leave it be.  I

2 don't know what that is.  I don't know if

3 that's a person.  I don't know if that's an

4 abbreviation.  We don't know what that is. 

5 The point is that we don't know what it is so

6 they can't be recognized as a protestant.

7             MS. MICHAUD:  Yes.  And there's no

8 address.

9             AGENT FLETCHER:  If you don't

10 recognize it that's okay.

11             MS. MICHAUD:  I don't.

12             AGENT FLETCHER:  The group has

13 already been given standing but we like to

14 know who the protestants are if we can.

15             MS. MICHAUD:  Okay.

16             AGENT FLETCHER:  It's just an

17 initial, M.H.

18             MS. MINDEL:  Does the last name

19 start with an S?

20             AGENT FLETCHER:  It's just a

21 letter.  It looks like M.H.  I don't know what

22 that is.  We're going to disregard that



Page 28

202-234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

1 because this is not figure-outable.  I don't

2 know what that is, you don't know what that

3 is.

4             MS. MICHAUD:  I don't.  It looks

5 like Hoff and it's at 1725.

6             AGENT FLETCHER:  So do you know

7 who this is?

8             Just so you know, the reason I'm

9 trying to clarify this is because in order for

10 us to recognize a protestant we have to know

11 who it is.

12             MS. HALLORAN:  That's Maria.

13             MS. MINDEL:  Foscaranin, F-O-S-C-

14 A-R-A-N -- F-O-S-C-A-R-A-N-I-N.

15             MS. MICHAUD:  Yes.  That's Maria.

16             MS. MINDEL:  F-O-S-C-A-R-A-N-N-I-

17 N.

18             AGENT FLETCHER:  But the first

19 name is Maria?   

20             MS. MINDEL:  Yes.

21             AGENT FLETCHER:  If you could

22 spell Maria's last name one more time?
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1             MS. MINDEL:  F-O-S-C-A-R-I-N-I-S,

2 Foscarinis.

3             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  Thank you. 

4 I'm just going to -- for the record, spell the

5 name of Nathan Stoltzfus?

6             MS. LOGAN:  S-T-O-L-T-Z-F-U-S.

7             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you. 

8 Nathan is the first name, one of the names we

9 were trying to figure out.  Nathan Stoltzfus.

10             MS. LOGAN:  Husband of Maria

11 Foscarinis.

12             AGENT FLETCHER:  And then Maria is

13 the name of someone else we were trying to

14 figure out.  Her name is spelled F-O-S-C-A-R-

15 I-N-I-S?

16             MS. MINDEL:  That's it.

17             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  There were

18 a couple of names on the group of 11 that we

19 were trying to clarify, just for the record,

20 so that we could recognize who they are.

21             MR. PASCAL:  How many more of the

22 group of eleven have to show up?
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1             AGENT FLETCHER:  For the group of

2 eleven there are no additional people that

3 need to show up because there are five here

4 today: Joele Michaud, John Stringos, Lori

5 Bettinger, Jeff Francer, and Lauren Michaud. 

6 So because there are five people present from

7 that group today, they are granted full

8 standing.

9             Mr. Pascal, it's only from the

10 group of seven that three more people need to

11 appear.  That's the group represented by Peggy

12 Simpson.  For Peggy Simpson's group only --

13             MR. PASCAL:  The group of five

14 from the residents of the Village, we need

15 three more.

16             AGENT FLETCHER:  I'm sorry.  Yes. 

17 That's now a group of seven instead of five. 

18 It started out as five.  But Ms. Simpson

19 pointed out to me that there are two more so

20 that's now a group of seven.  Initially I did

21 say it was a group of five but it's actually

22 a group of seven.
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1             MR. PASCAL:  Do any more have to

2 show up?

3             AGENT FLETCHER:  Three, yes. 

4 Three more have to show up from the group of

5 seven because only Peggy Simpson and Pete

6 Klempay are present from that group today.

7             Before I set dates I will clarify

8 one more time how many groups we have.  We

9 have the group of seven represented by Peggy

10 Simpson, ANC-2B represented by Mike Feldstein.

11             The group of seven has conditional

12 standing.  Three more must appear.

13             Then there's the group of seven

14 represented by Caroline Mindel, granted

15 standing today.

16             And the group of eleven

17 represented by Frederick Michaud, granted

18 standing today.

19             We need to set a date for a

20 mediation, a status hearing, and a protest

21 hearing.  I'll give you the dates for the

22 status and protest hearings first.
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1             The date for the status hearing is

2 July 9 at 9:30 a.m.

3             MS. SIMPSON:  May I ask who has to

4 be present at that hearing?

5             AGENT FLETCHER:  Only the

6 designated representative except in the case

7 of the group of seven.  Three more must appear

8 on that day.  Otherwise just the designated

9 representative.

10             MS. MINDEL:  At what time?

11             AGENT FLETCHER:  9:30.

12             MS. MINDEL:  Right here, right?

13             AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes.

14             MS. MINDEL:  On June 9?

15             AGENT FLETCHER:  June 9.

16             MS. MINDEL:  July 9?  I'm sorry.

17             AGENT FLETCHER:  I'm sorry.  July

18 9 at 9:30.

19             The protest hearing is set for

20 August 6 at 1:30 p.m.

21             We need to set a date for

22 mediation to occur prior to July 9.
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1             MS. BETTINGER:  Who needs to go to

2 the protest hearing?

3             AGENT FLETCHER:  Is somebody

4 talking to me?  You'll need to come to the

5 table and state your name.  You need to come

6 to the table and state your name.

7             MS. BETTINGER:  I'm Lori

8 Bettinger.  Who needs to come to the protest

9 hearing?  Just the representative or do you

10 need -- 

11             AGENT FLETCHER:  Well, for the

12 protest hearing you'll decide.  The protest

13 hearing is where the Board conducts the

14 hearing where you put on your case.

15             MS. BETTINGER:  Okay.

16             AGENT FLETCHER:  So that's whoever

17 you decide that you want to testify and

18 whoever you want to lead the group.  So you

19 can decide who comes to the protest hearing.

20             MS. BETTINGER:  Okay.  Thanks.

21             Mr. Feldstein, you're going to --

22 anybody that speaks has to come to the table
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1 and state your name.  We haven't set the date

2 for mediation yet.  But if you speak, in order

3 for the court reporter to keep track you will 

4 have to come to the table and state your name.

5             Any other questions before I set

6 the date for mediation?

7             Mediation needs to take place

8 before July 9.  I'll give you some dates that

9 are available.

10             MR. PASCAL:  My client will be out

11 of the area during the week of the 30th.  So

12 we could either do it later this week or it

13 would have to be, like, Monday the 7th.

14             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  When will

15 he be out of town, Mr. Pascal?

16             MR. PASCAL:  He's going to be out

17 of town Monday the 6th -- Monday the 30th.  So

18 he'll be out of town next week basically.

19             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.

20             MR. PASCAL:  We have time this

21 week, almost any day this week.

22             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.
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1             MR. PASCAL:  Or that would leave

2 us Monday the 8th or Tuesday the 8th.  I'd

3 rather get it over sooner than later.

4             AGENT FLETCHER:  If anyone is

5 available we could do it at 2:00 this week on

6 the 7th.

7             MS. MINDEL:  That's too early.  We

8 can't do it.

9             AGENT FLETCHER:  That's fine.  I'm

10 just letting you know it was possible if

11 everybody could make it.

12             MS. MINDEL:  We have to get

13 ourselves together.

14             AGENT FLETCHER:  I'll move it to

15 the next week.

16             MS. MINDEL:  So that will be July?

17             AGENT FLETCHER:  To July.

18             MR. PASCAL:  July 7 I'm open all

19 day.

20             AGENT FLETCHER:  On July 7 we

21 could do it at 11:30.

22             MR. PASCAL:  That's fine with me.
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1             AGENT FLETCHER:  It's a Monday, if

2 that works for everyone.

3             MS. MINDEL:  Where is the

4 mediation held?

5             AGENT FLETCHER:  Right here, most

6 likely in this room.

7             MR. PASCAL:  That's fine.  Thank

8 you, Ms. Fletcher.

9             MS. MINDEL:  On the 7th at 11:30?

10             AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes.  If that

11 works for everyone we can do it then.

12             MS. MINDEL:  The 7th?

13             AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes.  Monday,

14 July 7 at 11:30.  Only the designated

15 representatives need to present.

16             Ms. Simpson, would that work for

17 you?

18             MS. SIMPSON:  Yes.

19             AGENT FLETCHER:  Ms. Mindel, is

20 that good for you too?

21             MS. MINDEL:  That will be fine.

22             AGENT FLETCHER:  Mr. Feldstein, is
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1 that good for you?

2             MR. FELDSTEIN:  (No audible

3 response).

4             AGENT FLETCHER:  And Ms. Michaud,

5 will you check with Mr. Michaud to see if

6 that's good for him?

7             MS. MICHAUD:  I can.

8             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  So

9 mediation is set for Monday, July 7 at 11:30.

10             MS. MICHAUD:  Excuse me.  Joele

11 Michaud.  If it isn't good for Mr. Michaud,

12 how --

13             AGENT FLETCHER:  What I would

14 recommend is that we move forward anyway and

15 that the designated representatives who are

16 present keep Mr. Michaud informed with respect

17 to the results.

18             MS. MICHAUD:  Thank you.

19             AGENT FLETCHER:  You're free to

20 come on his behalf because you were here

21 today.

22             Any questions at all?



Page 38

202-234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

1             MR. PASCAL:  Thank you very much.

2             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you for

3 coming.  See you on July 7.

4             The roll call hearing is

5 concluded.

6             (Whereupon, the above-entitled

7 matter went off the record at 10:36 a.m.)

8
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